

Pronunciation

1. A. photos B. lamps C. tickets D. books
2. A. arrived B. relaxed C. called D. listened
3. A. Book B. Food C. Look D. Room

Vocabulary

4. She isn't a very good driver , sometimes she drives.....
A. dangerously B. carefully C. beautiful D. well
5. She wants to by train with her children on Saturdays.
A. go B. have C. stay D. show
6. He is a writer for newspapers and magazines. He works as a.....
A. policewoman B. journalist C. housewife D. doctor
7. I have to wear this coat because it's today.
A. hot B. sunny C. cloudy D. cold.
8. He never eats..... because he is a vegetarian.
A. meat B. coffee C. bread D. vegetable
9. You can buy presents at the.....
A. souvenir shop B. stadium C. classroom D. hospital
10. She was thirsty, so she bought a of fizzy drink.
A. can B. jar C. box D. packet
11. London is the capital of
A. Russia B. England C. French D. Russian

Grammar

12. Edward VIIIKing for very long.
A. wasn't B. were C. am D. aren't
13. Whatyour mother.....at the moment?

A. Is/ doing B. Are/ doing C. Do/ does D. Does/ do

14. When Newton was 22 years old, he studying the theory of gravity.

A. begin B. has begun C. began D. begun

15. Is Mark's girlfriend nice? I don't know

A. their B. us C. him D. her

16. Is Martin..... good doctor?

A. a B. an C. the D. any

17. any pictures in the hall?

A. Are there B. Is there C. There are D. There is

18. She go on holiday next week.

A. is going to B. are going to C. is D. are

19. Carrots are than tomatoes.

A. more sweet B. sweeter C. the sweet D. not sweet

20. What is airport in the world?

A. the busiest B. the most busy C. busier D. more busy

21. She doesn't mind up early.

A. getting B. geting C. to get D. gets

22. Oh no! The baby

A. is crying B. cries C. are crying D. cry

23. When did you learn..... the guitar?

A. to play B. play C. playing D. to playing

Reading 1: Choose True, False or Doesn't say

Making the most of retirement

Harry

I was a news journalist until I was 60. I wanted to retire and have more time with my wife. Sadly, she died five years ago and now I'm alone in the house. Our son, Jamie, is a teacher in Morocco and last year I went there for a holiday. I travelled to lots of countries when I worked, but this was my first trip to North Africa. I really want to go back. I'd like to travel into the Sahara and take photographs of the people and animals that live there, but I need to learn a bit of Arabic first.

Annette

Nine months ago I retired from my job as a French teacher, sold my flat in London, and moved to a small village. It's incredibly quiet after London, but my life is much busier now. I'm decorating my new house and I'm learning to drive – I never needed a car in London. I spend a lot of time in my garden, too. I enjoy working in it and I'm planning to grow vegetables next year and I also want to get some chickens. There are sometimes problems, but luckily, my neighbours are really friendly.

Megan

Yesterday was my last day at work and now I can do what I want. After forty years as a cook, I need to lose a few kilos, so I'm going to learn to play golf. I'm planning to do a computer course at the local college. It's a good way to learn about computers and meet new people, and I'd like to make some new friends. I'd also like to get a new computer so I can chat with my grandchildren on the internet every day – they live in Dubai and I don't see them very often.

Example: Harry worked in television until he retired.

A True c B False ✓ C Doesn't say c

24. Harry was sixty when his wife died.

A True B False C Doesn't say

25. He lives with his son.

A True B False C Doesn't say

26. He made his first trip to North Africa last year.

A True B False C Doesn't say

27. Annette retired when she was sixty-five.

A True B False C Doesn't say

28. She moved house after she retired.

A True B False C Doesn't say

Writing

29. It/ usually/ rain/ here a lot/ but it/ not rain/ now

A. It usually rains here a lot, but it isn't raining now.

B. It usually rained here a lot, but it was raining now.

C. It usually raining here a lots, but it is rained now.

D. It usually rain here a lot, but it isn't raining now.

30. When she / be / child/ she/ always / want /to / do the most dangerous things .

A. When she were a child , she always wanting to did the most dangerous things

B. When she was a child , she always want to do the most dangerous things

C. When she was a child , she always wanted to do the most dangerous things .

D. When she is a child , she always wanted to do the most dangerous things

31. No house in my city is higher than his house.

A. His house isn't the highest in my city.

B. His house is the highest in my city.

C. His house isn't as high as other house in my city.

D. His house is not higher than other house in my city.

32. Today is hotter than yesterday.

A. Yesterday was colder than today.

B. Yesterday is colder than today.

C. Yesterday were cold than today.

D. Yesterday was cold than today.

Reading 2: Read the passage below and choose the best answer for each question.

As a result of years of research, we know that too much animal fat is bad for our health. For example, Americans eat a lot of meat and only a small amount of grains, fruit and vegetables. Because of their diet, they have high rates of cancer and heart disease. In Japan, in contrast, people eat large amounts of grains and very little meat. The Japanese also have very low rates of cancer and heart disease. In fact, the Japanese live longer than anyone else in the world.

Unfortunately, when Japanese people move to the United States, the rates of heart disease and cancer increase as their diet changes. Moreover, as hamburgers, ice-cream, and other high-fat foods become popular in Japan, the rates of heart disease and cancer are increasing there as well. People are also eating more meat and dairy products in other countries such as Cuba, Mauritius and Hungary. Not surprisingly, the disease rates in these countries are increasing along with the change in diet. Consequently, doctors everywhere advise people to eat more grains, fruit and vegetables and to eat less meat and fewer dairy products.

33. What is the main idea of this passage?

- A. Doctors advise people to eat more grains, fruit and vegetables.
- B. Eating meat causes cancer and heart disease.
- C. The kind of diet we have can cause or prevent diseases.
- D. Children eat the same way their parents eat.

34. Why do the Japanese have low rates of cancer and heart disease?

- A. Because they eat a lot of grains and very little meat.
- B. Because they do eat animal fat.
- C. Because their diet changes.
- D. Because they live longer than anyone else in the world.

35. ".....the Japanese live longer than anyone else...". What does "anyone else" mean?

- A. some other people
- B. all other people

C. most other people D. nobody

36. "...Moreover, as hamburgers, ice-cream, and other high-fat foods become popular in Japan,...". What does **"moreover"** mean?

A. however B. also C. then D. yet

37. "... the rates of heart disease and cancer are increasing there as well".

Where does **"there"** refer to?

A. in the United States B. in Cuba

C. in Japan D. in Cuba, Mauritius and Hungary

Writing 2

38. They/ write/ report/ since/ last Monday?

A. Have they written a report since last Monday?

B. Do they written a report since last Monday?

C. They have written a report since last Monday?

D. Did they written a report since last Monday?

39. My sister/ not/ go/ museum/ three years ago.

A. My siter didn't go to the museum three years ago.

B. My siter didn't went to the museum three years ago.

C. My siter haven't gone to the museum three years ago.

D. My siter go to the museum three years ago.

40. You/ not/ play/ tennis/ tomorrow?

A. Are you not going to play tennis tomorrow?

- B. Are you going to play tennis tomorrow?
- C. Do you not going to play tennis tomorrow?
- D. Are you not go to play tennis tomorrow?